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22 October 2019 

Dear Valued Customers, 

Low Sulphur Surcharge (LSS) Implementation  
 
International Maritime Organization (IMO) regulation of Sulphur limit of 0.5% will take into 
effect with effective from 1st January 2020 in order to reduce Sulphur Oxides (SOx) emissions 
from vessels. Under the new global limit by IMO, Central Express Lines (CEL) has no choice 
but to follow the regulation of Sulphur limit of 0.5% against the current limit of 3.5% fuel for all 
carrier vessels. 
 
With the intention of using a cleaner fuel to benefit both the environment and overall human 
health, carriers have announced to be compliant to IMO’s regulation. 
 
The new IMO 2020 Low Sulphur Regulation impacts the global shipping industry and shipping 
costs are set to increase worldwide. In this regard, CEL shall implement a “Low Sulphur 
Surcharge (LSS)” to cover this incremental cost. 
 

 
 
(1) December 2019 LSS tariff will be notified at the end of November.  
 
(2) Starting from January 2020, LSS will be reviewed on quarterly base according to previous 3 months’ 

average low Sulphur fuel price.  
 

For more information, please contact our representatives at 6272 9533. Thank you for your 
business and continued support. 
 
Thanks & Best Regards, 
 
From the Management 
CENTRAL EXPRESS LINES PTE LTD 


